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and nearly 150 feet long. The arch is in-
scribed with the names of Napoleon's great-
est victories. It is erected at the head of the
beautiful boulevard known as Champs
Elysees.
ARCHON, ar'kon, in ancient Athens an
executive official who governed after the
kingship was abolished. The first archon,
selected by the nobles from the royal family
of Codrus, was appointed for life, but in 752
B. c. the term of office was designated as ten
years. Later the number of archons was in-
creased to nine and they were selected an-
nually. After 508 b. c. these officials were
chosen by lot. Six were lawmakers; one,
called the Polemarch, had charge of military
affairs; another supervised religious matters,
and the first archon gave his name to the year
in public records.
ARC'TIC CIRCLE, an imaginary circle on
the globe, parallel to the equator and 23°
28' distant from the North Pole. Its location
marks the southern limit of the sun's rays
shining over the North Pole in the summer
time. The name Arctic comes from Arlctos,
the Greek name of the constellation Bear.
ARCTIC OCEAN AND LANDS, that
region of water, snow and ice which sur-
rounds the North Pole. The name Arctic
Ocean is applied to the waters that wash the
northern shores of Europe, Asia and Ameri-
ca, and communicate with the Pacific by
Bering Strait and with the Atlantic by a
wide passage between Greenland and Nor-
way. The great rivers, Obi, Yenisei and
Lena, in Asia, and the Mackenzie in Canada,
empty into this ocean. The Arctic Ocean
encloses many large islands and has a num-
ber of bays and gulfs which deeply indent
the adjacent continents, as Baffin's Bay, the
White Sea and the Gulf of Obi. The water
region around the pole is covered with great
fields of ice, which are frozen together in
winter, but become separated in summer.
Animal life is very abundant in the Arctic,
the lower forms being numerous in the deep-
est as well as in the surface waters. Of the
fishes the most common are the cod and the
polar shark. Mammals are more highly
developed here than in any other part of the
oceanic waters, and include the whale, the
narwhal, the seal and the walrus.
The land surface of the Arctic Zone has
not been thoroughly explored, but consider-
able is known of its main features. The
Arctic or North Polar Circle just touches the
 northern headlands of Iceland, cuts off the
southern and narrowest portion of Greenland,
crosses Fox's Strait north of Hudson's Bayf
and then goes over the American continent
to Bering Strait. Thence it runs to Obdorsk
at the mouth of the Obi, then crossing north-
ern Russia, the White Sea and the Scandi-
navian Peninsula, returns to Iceland. The
mean annual temperature within the Arctic
Circle is below 32° 3?., and the plants and
animals are such as are adapted to a cold
climate. The polar bear, walrus and some
species of seals are found and the reindeer
and Eskimo dog have been domesticated.
The inhabitants are Eskimos, Lapps and
Finns, for a description of which see articles
under their respective titles. Valuable min-
erals and fossils have been discovered within
the Aratic regions. In the archipelago north
of the American continent excellent coal
frequently occurs. The mineral cryolite is
mined in Greenland. Fossil ivory is ob-
tained in the islands at the mouth of the
Lena. In Scandinavia, parts of Siberia and
northwest America, the forest region extends
within the Arctic Circle. See noeth polar
explorations.
ARCTU'RTJS, a fixed star of the first
magnitude in the constellation of Bootes,
thought by some to be the nearest to our
system of any of the fixed stars. Though it
takes 125 years for its light to reach the
earth, it is a noticeable object in the northern
heavens, and may be found by means of the
Big Dipper. Follow the curve of the three
stars forming the handle, and you will see
in the line of direction This star of ruddy
hue.
ARD'MORE, okla.; the county seat of
Carter County, situated 100 miles south of
Oklahoma City and the same distance north
of Fort Worth, Texas. The Santa Fe, the
Frisco and Rock Island and the Oklahoma,
New Mexico & Pacific railroads serve the city.
The Bloomfield Academy is here, and there is
a Carnegie Library and a public sanitarium.
Twenty-two acres are in two parks. The
commission form of government is in force.
The Federal building, completed in 1916,
cost $185,000. The court house is nearly as
fine a building. Population, 1920, 1*4,181; in
1930, 15,741.
ARE'CA, a genus of lofty palms wMch
have feather-shaped leaves, and bear a one-
sided berry or nut enclosed in a fibrous rind-
One species of the Malabar coasts is the com-

